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Shade Tree A’s Model A Club  

The	Shade	Tree	A’s	Model	A	Club	is	a	non-profit	organization	dedicated	
to	the	preservation	and	the	restoration	of	the	Model	A	Ford	automobile.	
Shade	Tree	A’s	annual	dues	are	only	$25.	Members	are	urged	to	join	the	
Model	A	Ford	Club	of	America	(MAFCA,	$50	annual	dues)	and	the	Model	
A	Restorer’s	Club	(MARC,	$45	annual	dues)	to	enjoy	the	benefits	of	these	
national	organizations	including	their	respective	magazines:	The	Restorer	
(MAFCA)	and	Model	A	News	 (MARC).	The	Shade	Tree	A’s	club	 is	also	a	
member	of	MAFFI,	the	Model	“A”	Ford	Foundation,	Inc.		

	 	
CONTACT	INFORMATION	 ABOUT	THIS	NEWSLETTER	
4424	Reynolds	Street	 ©	2020	Shade	Tree	A’s,	except	as	noted.	
Hephzibah	GA	30815-7909	 Please	contact	Robbie	Jones	at	Newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	
Website:	http://www.ShadeTreeAs.org	 concerning	reprinting	of	articles,	illustrations,	or	photos.	
Facebook:	Shade	Tree	A’s	Model	A	Ford	Club	
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OFF	THE	RUNNING	BOARD	
Matt	Barrett	-	President	

	

Greetings	fellow	club	members🤠 	
	
All	 of	 our	 club	members	were	 touched	by	 the	
death	of	our	long	time	member	Jim	Dover.		We	
all	enjoyed	his	excellent	sense	of	humor	and	his	
jokes	that	were	a	staple	at	all	our	meetings.	Jim	
was	 a	 member	 of	 our	 armed	 forces	 in	World	
War	 II,	 the	Korean	War	and	 the	Vietnam	War.		
He	will	be	sorely	missed.	
	
If	you	weren't	able	to	join	our	tour	and	picnic	to	
Parksville,	SC	you	missed	a	great	time.		We	met	
at	 Wife	 Saver	 on	 Furys	 Ferry	 Road,	 snagged	
some	takeout	and	proceeded	to	Parksville	for	a	
delicious	lunch.		Home	from	there.		
 	
We	 have	 another	 new	 member	 to	 announce:		
Brett	 Shirey.	 	 He	will	 inherit	 the	 pickup	 truck	
that	 some	 of	 our	 long	 time	 members	 will	
remember	belonged	 to	Monroe	Wade.	 	Brett's	
wife	is	Monroe	Wade's	niece	and	so	the	pickup	
truck	will	remain	in	the	family.		Welcome	to	our	
club,	Brett	!!🚗 !!	
 	
This	Saturday,	October	3rd,	we	will	have	a	tour	
and	picnic	to	Waynesboro,	GA.		We	will	meet	at	
the	BiLo	parking	lot	at	10:30	on	Peach	Orchard	
Road	 at	Rosier	Road.	 	 This	 address	 is	 about	 a	
mile	South	of	I-520	on	Peach	Orchard	Road.		You	
can	bring	a	picnic	from	home	or	you	can	pick	up	
a	meal	 from	a	 fast	 food	restaurant.	 	There	 is	a	
park	 about	 2	 blocks	 from	 the	 Waynesboro	
Hospital	where	we	will	picnic.		Looking	forward	
to	a	beautiful	day	with	lots	of	sunshine	and	fun	
😎 		Hope	to	see	you	there	with	your	"A".	
 	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	

	
	
	
Also,	due	to	the	Covid-19	pandemic,	we	have	been	
unable	to	have	our	regular	monthly	meetings	for	
most	 of	 this	 year.	 Therefore,	 your	 board	 has	
decided	to	waive	the	dues	for	2021.		So	if	you	have	
paid	 your	 dues	 for	 this	 year,	 you	 are	 set	 until	
2022. 	
	
Your	President,	
Matt	Barrett	 	

	
	

MEETING	MINUTES	
	

Due	 to	 the	 COVID-19	 pandemic	 and	 associated	
social	 distancing	 requirements,	 the	 September	
2020	 meeting	 of	 the	 Shade	 Tree	 A's	 was	
cancelled;	 therefore,	 there	 are	 no	 meeting	
minutes.	
	
 	

MONTHLY	MEETING	TIME	&	LOCATION	
Meetings	 are	 held	 on	 the	 second	 Monday	 of	
each	month	at	Richard	Dunevent’s	garage,	4338	
Owens	Road,	Evans,	Georgia.	Meetings	begin	at	
7:00	PM	and	are	followed	by	refreshments.	
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Club	Calendar	
	

October	

3	 Shade	Tree	A's	tour	and	picnic	to	Waynesboro,	Georgia.	Meet	at	10:30	AM	at	the	BiLo	
parking	lot	at	Peach	Orchard	Road	and	Rosier	Road	about	one	mile	south	of	I-520	on	Peach	
Orchard	Road.	Bring	your	lunch	or	pick	up	a	meal	at	a	local	fast	food	restaurant.	

12	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Meeting,	7:00	PM,	Richard’s	garage	
	 (Technical	Program	-	TBA)	-	Cancelled	
	
November	
9	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Meeting,	7:00	PM,	Richard’s	garage	
	 (Technical	Program	-	TBA)	-	Cancelled	
	
December	
TBA	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Christmas	Party	-	Cancelled	
	
	
	
	

TBA	-	To	Be	Announced	

October	
Refreshments	

	
	
	
	

	
	

	
MEETING	CANCELLED	

October	
Birthdays	

	
2	 Leslie	Holley	
3	 Shelby	Deitz	
5	 Anne	Neely	Beck	
7	 Syble	Henderson	
8	 Suzanne	Gordon	
8	 Jim	McPherson	
14	 Andrew	Morse	
17	 Leta	Jones	
25	 Sheila	Wilson	
	
	



Shade Tree A’s Newsletter 
October	2020	 Volume	47	 Number	10	
	
 

Page	5	

ANNOUNCEMENTS	
	 

 
 
	 	

Shade	Tree	A’s	Member	News	
	
•	 Long	 time	 Shade	 Tree	 A's	 member,	 Jim	 Dover,	 passed	
away	September	5,	2020.	 Jim	will	be	greatly	missed.	He	
never	failed	to	have	a	joke	ready	to	tell	at	every	Shade	Tree	
A's	meeting.	

•	 To	 the	best	of	my	knowledge,	 all	members	of	 the	Shade	
Tree	A's	 are	 faring	well	during	 the	COVID-19	pandemic.	
Let's	 keep	 it	 that	 way	 and	 continue	 to	 practice	 social	
distancing	and	other	recommended	protective	guidance.	
Unfortunately,	 I	 am	 personally	 aware	 of	 several	 people	
who	 have	 family	 or	 friends	 that	 have	 or	 have	 had	 this	
virus.	Even	more	unfortunate,	I	am	aware	of	several	who	
succumbed	 to	 this	 disease.	 So	 please	 take	 this	 seriously	
and	be	safe.	-	Ed.	

•	 Robbie	Jones	moved	his	Daddy's	1936	Ford	Tudor	to	his	
house	to	finish	its	restoration.	

	
	

Send	items	for	Shade	Tree	A’s	Member	News	to:	
newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	
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In	Memory	of	James	N.	Dover	
1924	-	2020	

(The	following	obituary	and	the	article	on	the	next	page	were	published	in	the	Augusta	Chronicle)	

	
Martinez,	GA—CSM	James	Norman	Dover,	US	Army	(Ret),	
beloved	husband	of	the	late	Hildegard	Dover,	entered	into	
rest	on	Saturday,	September	5,	2020	at	 the	residence	of	
his	son,	Josh. Funeral	services	will	be	held	at	11:00	AM	on	
Saturday,	September	12,	2020	at	the	Bellevue	Mausoleum	
Chapel.	Entombment	will	follow	the	service. Mr.	Dover,	a	
native	of	Clover,	SC,	was	a	27-year	veteran	of	the	US	Army.	
He	was	a	paratrooper	who	served	in	Europe	during	World	
War	II,	as	well	as	serving	two	tours	in	Korea	and	two	tours	
of	 Vietnam.	 He	 retired	 with	 the	 rank	 of	 Command	
Sergeant	 Major.	 After	 his	 retirement,	 he	 started	 a	 new	
career	 as	 founder	 and	operator	 of	 Expressway	 Imports.	
He	is	survived	by	his	children,	James	Dover	(Mary	Ellen),	
Joshua	Dover	(Rebecca),	and	Richard	Dover	(Susan),	his	
grandchildren,	 Julie,	 Teresa,	 Stuart	 and	 Evan,	 and	 his	
brother	 and	 sister,	 Robert	 Dover	 (Caroline)	 and	 Alice	
Robinson.	 He	 was	 preceded	 in	 death	 by	 his	 wife,	
Hildegard,	and	his	daughter,	Diana	Joan	Peters.		
	
If	so	desired,	memorial	contributions	may	be	made	to	Encompass	Hospice,	37	Varden	Drive,	Aiken,	SC,	
29803	or	to	the	Shriners	Hospital	for	Children	at	www.	shrinershospitalsforchildren.org. The	family	
will	receive	friends	at	Platt's	Funeral	Home,	Belair	Road	Chapel	on	Friday	evening,	September	11,	2020	
from	 6:00	 until	 8:00	 PM.	 Please	 sign	 the	 guestbook	 and	 send	 condolences	 at	
www.plattsfuneralhome.com. Sign	the	guestbook	at	AugustaChronicle.com/obits.	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



Shade Tree A’s Newsletter 
October	2020	 Volume	47	 Number	10	
	
 

Page	7	

ANNOUNCEMENTS	
		

	
Evans	veteran	Jim	Dover	recalls	D-Day	invasion	75	years	later	

By	Jozsef	Papp	
(Published	June	5,	2019	in	the	Augusta	Chronicle)	

	
Jim	Dover	served	28	years	 in	the	Army,	a	time	that	spanned	World	War	II,	 the	Korean	War	and	the	
Vietnam	War.		
	
Dover	was	only	18	in	1943	when	he	enlisted	as	World	War	II	dragged	on	in	Europe	and	the	Pacific.	He	
joined	the	paratroopers,	and	a	year	later	he	would	be	at	one	of	the	most	important	days	in	history	and	
a	tipping	point	in	the	war.		
	
Thursday	marks	the	75th	anniversary	of	D-Day,	the	invasion	by	Allied	troops	on	the	beaches	of	France	
on	June	6,	1944.	Dover,	now	95,	went	to	Europe	in	1944	when	his	training	was	completed.	He	was	part	
of	the	101st	Airborne	Division	and	one	of	the	thousands	of	American	troops	that	landed	in	Normandy	
on	that	day.		
	
“We	jumped	out	of	one	plane	called	a	C47,	a	cargo	plane.	It	had	one	door	to	jump	out	of,”	Dover	said.	
“The	plane	was	set	up,	it	had	a	bench	down	each	side.	There	(was)	12	seats	for	12	men	on	each	side.”		
He	said	he	remembers	too	much	about	that	day.	He	was	on	the	left	side	of	the	plane	and	was	with	the	
first	group	of	12	men	to	jump.	The	plane	was	supposed	to	go	over	the	drop	zone,	group	one	would	jump,	
then	it	would	circle	back	and	the	second	group	would	jump.	However,	the	plane	never	circled	back.		
“It	was	shot	down,”	Dover	said.		
	
On	the	ground,	the	paratroopers	assembled	and	formed	two	rifle	squad	and	a	machine	gun	squad	before	
starting	to	fight.	Dover	said	almost	everyone	got	hit.	They	fought,	but	losing	those	12	men	still	sticks	
with	him.		
	
	“We	did	what	we	had	to	do	to	survive,”	he	said.	“Losing	12	men	is	not	something	you	are	going	to	forget	
overnight.”		
	
It	is	estimated	more	than	160,000	Allied	troops	landed	at	Normandy,	which	included	73,000	Americans.	
By	the	end	of	the	day,	it	is	estimated	that	10,000	servicemen	from	all	sides	were	killed,	wounded	and	
missing	in	action.		
	
Dover	feels	lucky	he	survived. “I	felt	lucky.	I	guess	that	is	the	main	thing,”	he	said.	“I	felt	lucky	and	glad	
it	was	over	with.”		
	
Following	the	battle	in	Normandy,	Dover	said	his	group	remained	in	Europe.	It	was	on	his	21st	birthday	
when	they	heard	the	news	that	the	war	was	over.		
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“It	ended	on	my	21st	birthday.	We	were	near	Austria,	we	had	already	crossed	Germany.	We	were	near	
the	Austrian	border,”	Dover	said.	“We	had	a	party.”		
	
After	the	war,	he	stayed	in	the	Army	rather	than	go	back	home	to	a	farm	in	North	Carolina.	He	was	sent	
to	Austria	and	assigned	to	Gen.	Mark	Clark’s	headquarters	in	Vienna	for	four	years.	It	was	during	his	
time	in	Vienna	that	he	met	his	wife	of	69	years,	Hildegard	Dover.		
	
Dover	served	two	combat	tours	in	Korea	and	was	awarded	a	battlefield	commission	in	1952.	He	became	
a	sergeant	major	after	the	Korean	War.	He	also	served	in	Vietnam	before	having	to	medically	retire	
after	28	years	in	the	Army.	He	was	disappointed	because	he	planned	on	staying	for	30	years.		
	
“When	I	first	came	back	from	Vietnam,	the	second	time,	I	was	hospitalized	at	Norfolk	Navy	Hospital	for	
7	1/2	months,”	Dover	said.	“I	woke	up	in	the	Navy	and	I	said,	‘What	the	hell	am	I	doing	in	the	Navy,	I’m	
in	the	Army.’	Then,	they	transferred	me	to	Fort	Gordon	and	processed	me	out.”		
	
He	arrived	at	Fort	Gordon	in	1971.	It	took	him	some	time	to	adjust	to	civilian	life,	but	he	now	resides	in	
Evans	with	his	wife.		
	
For	him,	he	will	always	remember	the	camaraderie	during	his	time	in	the	Army,	even	if	friends	were	
only	temporary	at	times.	He	still	wears	a	hat	which	commemorates	the	wars	he	fought	in	to	remember	
his	friends.		
	
At	95,	he	said	he	would	do	it	all	over	again.		
	
“Under	the	same	circumstances,	if	we	had	the	same	world	we	live	in,	yes,	I	would	have	done	the	same	
thing	if	the	situation	was	the	same,”	he	said.		
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RECENT	EVENTS	
		

Shade	Tree	A's	Tour	To	Parksville,	South	Carolina	
September	19,	2020	

(Photos	by	Matt	Barrett	and	Robbie	Jones)	
	
The	Shade	Tree	A's	headed	back	to	the	lakeside	picnic	area	in	Parksville,	South	Carolina	to	enjoy	a	picnic	
lunch	and	an	opportunity	to	get	the	Model	A's	on	the	road.	Seven	Model	A's,	drivers	and	passengers	
gathered	at	the	Wife	Saver	restaurant	to	pick	up	lunch	before	departure.	Shade	Tree	A's	members	on	
the	 tour	 were	 Matt	 Barrett,	 Richard	 Dunevent	 and	 Darren	 Riley,	 Larry	 Duvall,	 Darrell	 and	 Syble	
Henderson,	Robbie	Jones,	Frank	Knapp,	and	Charles	Weaver	and	his	Father	Charles	Sr.	Dan	Perla	met	
everybody	there	in	his	"modern"	vehicle.	
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FUN	STUFF	
	  

Can you find all seven things that are different in the pictures below? Answers are on the next page.
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THE	SHADE	TREE	A’S	–	THIRTY	YEARS	AGO	
		

	
The	1985-2005	Shade	Tree	A’s	Newsletters	are	now	available	on	the	
Shade	Tree	A’s	website.		They	can	be	accessed	via	the	same	“button"	
as	the	other	Newsletters,	but	they	are	password	protected.	The	same	
password	used	 to	access	 the	member	 roster	 is	used	 to	access	 the	
Newsletters.	Thank	you	Dan	Perla	for	scanning	these	and	posting	on	
the	website.	
	
	

	
The	October	1990	issue	of	the	Shade	Tree	A's	Newsletter	discussed	the	upcoming	Halloween	Rod	Run	
in	Augusta.	Also,	Monroe	Wade	reported	on	an	upcoming	tour	to	Charleston,	South	Carolina.	Eighteen	
to	twenty	people	responded	that	they	were	interested	in	going	on	the	trip.	Several	vintage	ads	for	Model	
A	parts	and	cars	were	 included	in	the	Newsletter.	An	article	on	industrial	Model	A	engines	was	also	
included.	
	
 	
	
	 	

SHADE TREE

A3
OCTOBER L987

VOLUME 1987 - 10

Answers	to	photo	puzzle	
1.	Sign	on	right	side	of	road	is	missing.	
2.	Quail	radiator	cap	is	missing.	
3.	Car	added.	
4.	White	line	on	side	of	road	is	missing.	
5.	Bush	added	to	left	side	of	road.	
6.	Shadow	on	right	side	is	different.	
7.	Trees	in	upper	right	are	different.	

Stolen From: O1d Cars tleekl-rz, April 1990.

Special.illod@
Not ail Model A ensines were

built to be installea iri l,t;a.ia
cars'aad trucks. Ford also pro-.duced,eagines'f,or industiial,
agricultural or mirine purpos"s.
These can easiiy be identified by
an "Ili.stamped in front of the,
star on the motor number plate.

Ford dealere were cautioned
not to'install "I'.' eDgines ag
replacements on Model A cars
and AA trucks because lhe spec-
ificatious of arx t"I':'enginb' varied .

- tor
qgsembiy. In 1981, for example.the standard Model A moio.*:i.ghu.a 4TB pounds completewith clutch and transmission
while the industriat motoi-**
rated at 486 pounds.*f" engines were avaiiable
either from dealers or cbmpanv
branches with .ihe dealers':eet"-

. ting the etandard 2E percentiis_
count prorated iu descending' scale as they sold more r"*i"..lIn 1929, the di.count was bh'ared
by tle degler and the buyer with
15 percsnt goins ro the A;dr; if
lh" q{g involved four units orless-.-t'irve or more had ttl beobtainCd direc11, f;;tlh;
branch office.

In ,1981, the dealer,. ih"i-"remained at lE percent and,-the ,

puye_r's at 10 percent-if thd ialernvolved from bne to 10 units. .

Frgm^]l to 100, the aeater,r;lo4ry rrve percent; from 101,to1,Q00_I-e g9t 2* percent; andover 1,000 he gbt nothiirg. The
It:uili'",y9"t to the buyer asth.e, O,ra,otity went up. In the
'yas obvigusly looliing to attractDuyers for these, in.dustrialengiues. ^ . ,

. There was a gradual decline in
the coet of the indwtriai motors.
An engine, less clutch and trans-
mission, cost gl?E in-1g2g and
$120 in 1931. With the clutch
Td_tlanqmissiqn, the price was
$240 in 1929 and $150 in 1981.Tle engine,nssembly, equipped:,with heavy-duty truck-cluich
and' foui-speed' transmission,
sold for $240 in 1929 and $180 in
1931..

i',. Replacement parts for. ind.us-trial engines were furnished
directly by the branches. The'
dealers were 4ot expected to:carr5l s stock ofthese parts.
-...,Asad1ertised by Ford, each of
the g{usfgial engine assemblies
included the following parts: cyl-
inder head "outlet connection,
cylinder:. inlet' conuection, fan
assembly,,fan belt, carburetorj
generator, generator cutout, dis-
tributor, spark piugs and spark
plug connectors.

Orders,could be placed with
any authorized Ford dealer or
ordered, direct from any Ford.
Motor Co. branch. Engines were
o.1 display"4l all 36 branches. .

Thi cutom-buitt '31 P6rd Model A t)uen-1rusenger pha-
gton rutoreil by Gerald Hocfutetler and Som Restorution ol
Noppawe,Ind. :

i.T=91*inii-?i:f.it:r:1ii::--:fi::ria:=e.,:r.:rl.ff .l
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the coet of the indwtriai motors.
An engine, less clutch and trans-
mission, cost gl?E in-1g2g and
$120 in 1931. With the clutch
Td_tlanqmissiqn, the price was
$240 in 1929 and $150 in 1981.Tle engine,nssembly, equipped:,with heavy-duty truck-cluich
and' foui-speed' transmission,
sold for $240 in 1929 and $180 in
1931..

i',. Replacement parts for. ind.us-trial engines were furnished
directly by the branches. The'
dealers were 4ot expected to:carr5l s stock ofthese parts.
-...,Asad1ertised by Ford, each of
the g{usfgial engine assemblies
included the following parts: cyl-
inder head "outlet connection,
cylinder:. inlet' conuection, fan
assembly,,fan belt, carburetorj
generator, generator cutout, dis-
tributor, spark piugs and spark
plug connectors.

Orders,could be placed with
any authorized Ford dealer or
ordered, direct from any Ford.
Motor Co. branch. Engines were
o.1 display"4l all 36 branches. .

Thi cutom-buitt '31 P6rd Model A t)uen-1rusenger pha-
gton rutoreil by Gerald Hocfutetler and Som Restorution ol
Noppawe,Ind. :

i.T=91*inii-?i:f.it:r:1ii::--:fi::ria:=e.,:r.:rl.ff .l
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TECHNICAL	TOPICS	
		

*OTUBMMJOH�"�/FX�'VFM�-JOF

88IFO�JOTUBMMJOH�B�OFX�GVFM�MJOF�CFUXFFO�UIF�TFEJNFOU�CPXM�BOE�
UIF�DBSCVSFUPS
�ZPV�XBOU�UP�HFU�UIF�MJUUMF�CSBTT�GFSSVMF�MPDLFE�EPXO�
PO�UIF�UVCJOH�BCPVU����w�GSPN�UIF�FOE�PG�UIF�UVCJOH��*U�JT�EJóDVMU�UP�
TFF�XIFSF�UIF�GFSSVMF�JT�MPDBUFE�PO�UIF�UVCJOH
�UIPVHI
�XIFO�UIF�
FOE�JT�JOTJEF�UIF�DBSCVSFUPS�PS�UIF�TFEJNFOU�CPXM���)FSF�T�NZ�MJUUMF�
USJDL�UP�HFUUJOH�JU�XIFSF�ZPV�XBOU�JU�

00O�UIF�CFODI
�CFGPSF�JOTUBMMJOH�BOZUIJOH�PO�UIF�DBS
�TMJQ�UIF�UVCF�
OVU�BOE�GFSSVMF�PO�UIF�FOE�PG�UIF�GVFM�MJOF�MJLF�JU�XJMM�CF�JOTUBMMFE�PO�
UIF�DBS��4FF�UIF�QIPUP���1MBDF�UIF�GFSSVMF�PO�UIF�UVCJOH�XJUI����w�PG�
UVCJOH�TIPXJOH�PO�UIF�FOE���(FOUMZ�QSFTT�UIF�OVU�VQ�BHBJOTU�UIF�
GFSSVMF�BOE�NBSL�UIBU�MPDBUJPO�XJUI�B�MJUUMF�QJFDF�PG�NBTLJOH�UBQF�

//PX�XIFO�ZPV�JOTUBMM�UIF�UVCJOH�PO�UIF�DBSCVSFUPS�PS�TFEJNFOU�
CPXM
�ZPV�IPME�UIF�UVCJOH�JO�TP�UIBU�UIF�UBQF�JT�SJHIU�BU�UIF�FEHF�PG�
UIF�OVU�XIJMF�ZPV�UJHIUFO�UIF�OVU���8IFO�UIF�GFSSVMF�HFUT�DMBNQFE�
EPXO�PO�UIF�UVCJOH
�JU�XJMM�CF�JO�UIF�SJHIU�TQPU��:PV�DBO�UBLF�JU�
BQBSU�UP�DIFDL�

*�BQQMZ�B�GFX�E*�BQQMZ�B�GFX�ESPQT�PG�PJM�UP�UIF�UISFBET�PG�UIF�OVU�BOE�UP�UIF�GFSSVMF�
XIFO�UJHIUFOJOH�JU�BMM�VQ�GPS�UIF�öSTU�UJNF
�UP�IFMQ�FWFSZUIJOH�UVSO�
TNPPUIMZ�BT�JU�T�CFJOH�DMBNQFE�JO�QMBDF���5FøPO�UBQF�TIPVME�OPU�CF�
OFFEFE�PO�UIFTF�UVCF�OVUT�BOE�GFSSVMFT��UIFZ�BSF�EFTJHOFE�UP�TFBM�
XJUI�KVTU�UIF�OVU�CFJOH�UJHIUFOFE���*U�EPFT�OPU�IVSU�UP�QVU�B�UIJO�öMN�
PO�OPO�IBSEFOJOH�TFBMBOU�PO�UIF�GFSSVMF
�UIPVHI
�CFGPSF�JOTUBMMJOH
�
GPS�FYUSB�QSPUFDUJPO�BHBJOTU�XFFQJOH�GVFM�

*�IP*�IPQF�UIJT�IFMQT�UIF�JOTUBMMBUJPO�PG�ZPVS�OFYU�GVFM�MJOF�FBTJFS���)BWF�
B�.PEFM�"�%BZ���+JN

by Jim Cannon
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Member	Advertisements	
Deadline	for	submittal	–	20th	of	the	month	–	Send	submittals	to	newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	

•	 Original	Model	A	Instruction	Books	 •	 Engine	stand:	free	to	a		
	 (Owner’s	Manual).	Prices	based	on		 	 good	home.		
	 condition,	$25	to	$195.			 	 Luggage	rack:	some	rust,	

Don	Turley,	Call	706-863-4867,		 	 some	repair	needed,	paint	 	 	
leave	a	message	and	I	will	return		 	 and	have	a	functional	
your	call.	Or	email	don@donturley.com	 	 rack	for	touring,	$50	
	 	 Denman	whitewall	tires:	4.75/5.00	x	19,	old	but	still	
	 	 in	paper	wrapping,	quantity	of	two,	$25	each		
	 	 Robbie	Jones	

	

	
Paid	Advertisements	

SHADE	TREE	A’S	NEWSLETTER	SPONSORS	
Our	thanks	to	the	following	sponsors!	Their	generosity	supports	this	Newsletter	and	the	
Shade	Tree	A's!	Please	remember	these	folks	when	you	need	a	service	they	offer.	And	

please,	tell	them	you	appreciate	their	support	of	our	Club!	 	
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Compliments	of	a	friend	


